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Secret Police Photos Evoke the Iron Curtain Era
Haunting images from Czechoslovakia in the 1970s and 1980s.
Corydon Ireland, Harvard University 

The photos are unsettling, depicting years of hum-
drum, everyday life framed through the lenses of 

unendingly suspicious watchdogs.
“Prague Through the Lens of the Secret Police,” 

a Harvard exhibit of spooky images from the 1970s 
and 1980s, depicts the “normalization” period in 
Czechoslovakia, an intensely repressive interval 
between the Soviet-led crackdown in 1968 and the 
collapse of Communist rule in 1989.

The exhibit, at the Center for Government and 
International Studies, consists mostly of banner-size photos  
and text cards translated from Czech.

There are also six minutes of looped video. In one scene, 
filmed with a hidden camera, a man simply eats an apple. 
“From now on, when I eat an apple, I’m going to be watchful,” 
said Mark Kramer, a fellow and director of the Harvard Project 
on Cold War Studies, part of the Davis Center for Russian and 
Eurasian Studies.

The Czech secret police went to great lengths to keep track 
of people “who were perfectly innocuous,” he said. “These 
weren’t terrorists. They weren’t dangers to the state.”

The images, grainy and haunting, capture the dreary peri-
od known as “dumpling socialism,” a term of ironic nostalgia 
for Czech Communists. “The Prague we see,” reads the exhibit 
catalog, “is full of scaffolding, peeling facades, and socialist-era 
cars with two-stroke engines.”

The exhibit is from the Institute of Totalitarian 
Regimes in Prague, where a related Security Services 
Archive opened last year. The show’s first U.S. stop 
was the Woodrow Wilson International Center for 
Scholars  
in Washington, D.C. Its second was Harvard.

Kramer has worked extensively in the Czech 
police archive. Stored end to end in file cabinets, 
he estimates, are more than 30 miles of documents. 
Czech authorities say it will take a decade to digitize 

all of that paper, microfiche, film, and photography.
Similar archives are open to the public in most former 

nations of the Soviet-controlled Eastern Bloc. “But the Czech 
archive, established by law, is the freest and most  
accessible,” said Jiri Ellinger, first secretary and head of the 
political section at the Embassy of the Czech Republic in 
Washington, D.C. At Harvard, he spoke at an opening recep-
tion November 15, 2009, to a crowd of about 150.

“This is not an art exhibit, though the photos have ‘a pecu-
liar charm,’” said Ellinger. “Rather than enjoy it, I would ask 
you to think about it.”

The people in the pictures could not speak, read, or gather 
freely, he said. And the people taking the pictures thought of 
citizen surveillance as normal.

Still, the black-and-white photos, tilted and blurry, carry 
the unmistakable, if accidental, imprint of art. “An important 

Surveillance 
was often  

layered,  
professional, 
and constant.

The secret shadowing of designated people was carried out by about 200 policemen.
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work of art,” admits the catalog, “can also sometimes be cre-
ated by people of whom it would not have been expected.”

The exhibit begs the questions: Who were these uninten-
tional artists, whose photos can move onlookers years later? 
Who were these secret-police officials, whose naïve  
pictures—taken without aid of the human eye from satch-
els and pockets—evoke so vividly the drab Prague of the 
Communist era?

In 1948, when Czechoslovakia became a Communist 
state, there were 14 men in a special police unit who were 
spying on citizens. They had only one camera. By 1989, just 
before the Velvet Revolution transformed the Czech Socialist 
Republic into a democracy, 795 men and women were in the 
Surveillance Directorate of the State Security Service.

These domestic spies embraced a James Bond modernity. 
They used many cameras—concealed in tobacco pouches, 
purses, briefcases, transistor radios, lighters, and on engine 
blocks (for mobile surveillance). They mounted Sony television 
cameras in parked cars and in a baby carriage wheeled around 
by operatives posing as married couples. They ran up tabs for 
meals and beer. All was carefully archived, including deadpan 
written reports that read like postmodern fiction.

One began: “ALI was caught at the train station hall while 
perusing the arrival board. ALI was bareheaded, dressed in a 
white-striped outfit and white shoes. She was carrying a white 
plastic bag and a brown purse. Afterwards . . . ”

Haviland Smith, the U.S. Central Intelligence Agency’s sta-
tion chief in Prague from 1958 to 1960, attended the opening. 
He called surveillance “an expression of the regime’s desire to 
stay in power—nothing more, nothing less.”

Surveillance was often layered, professional, and constant.

continued on page 24

A one-of-a-kind exhibition of photographs and films taken by the surveillance unit of the 
Czechoslovak secret police in the 1970s and 1980s shows what the secret police did at 
the behest of Czechoslovakia’s Communist regime.
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Secret Police PhotosSecret Police PhotosSecret Police Photos
continued from page 9

It could be comical too. Shortly after arriving at a Prague 
hotel, Smith’s wife complained how there was only one towel in 
their room. “Within two minutes,” he said, “there was a knock 
on the door, and the maid stood there with an armful of towels.”

By 1989, police spies had amassed more than 7,000 files 
on civilians. They gave their operations code names with nov-
elistic resonance, including Rome, Tennis Player, Bula, and 
Condor. They nicknamed their surveillance subjects with simi-
lar verve: Alice 83, Smoke, Typist, and Aloe, for instance.

Producer 1, tailed from 1982 to 1989, was filmmaker Milos 
Forman. Doctor A—bespectacled, bearded, and on crutches in 
the exhibit photos—was Zdenek Pinc, a Prague professor of 
ancient philosophy.

“He was dangerous to the regime, as were his beloved  
philosophers from 2,000 years ago,” said Ellinger, because  
“he wanted to study and think freely.”

The Czech archive is important for more than Cold War 
scholarship, and “has immense value on the personal level,” 
said Ellinger, who was 15 at the time of the Velvet Revolution 
in 1989. “To know exactly what happened is the first step 
toward healing.” v

Reprinted with permission from the Harvard University Gazette, 
http://news.harvard.edu/gazette/.

The camera was hidden under a coat, in a suitcase, or in a handbag. The Communist
secret police would release the shutter at moments when they felt the subject was in
front of the hidden lens.
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I learn by observing and talking. So in working on these 
priority areas, I’ll be visiting NARA staff to see firsthand the 
important work they do each day at our 44 locations nation-
wide and to draw on their ideas, abilities, and insights. Maybe 
somewhere in the stacks is a future Archivist of the United 
States!

In addition, we want our customers and stakeholders to 
let us know how we can improve our services to them while 
safeguarding and preserving the records of our government so 
that people can discover, use, and learn from this documentary 
heritage.

It is a humbling experience as well as an honor to be 
asked by the President to serve as Archivist of the United 
States, and I pledge to carry out my responsibilities in a pro-
fessional, non-partisan, and collegial manner as we tackle the 
National Archives’ ambitious agenda. v

Kathleen D. RoeKathleen D. RoeKathleen D. Roe
continued from page 19

guilty here) about our profession—about the techniques and 
technologies we use or should use and about how we do what 
we do. We debate archival theory and we’re very interested in 
the “how” of our profession. That’s important, but there is more.
Ultimately we will fail to ensure that archives are widely 
and effectively used as long as we talk mostly to and about 
ourselves. We need to develop our archival “frontal lobe,” 
get outside ourselves, and explicitly draw society’s attention 
to the value of archives. That means not just telling people 
about the wonderful content in our records: the quirky facts, 
the newly discovered evidence, the interesting stories, and 
the “good historical gossip.” We must be able to speak clearly 
and effectively about the difference that archives can make in 
individual lives, in organizations, communities, states, and this 
country. What good comes from the use of archival records? 
What real impact (as Randall C. Jimerson’s new book Archives 
Power suggests) can archives have? We’ve been faithful stew-Power suggests) can archives have? We’ve been faithful stew-Power
ards of archives, but how do we respond when someone asks 
“So what?” 

I know it’s difficult to do this while undertaking the daily 
work in a repository. So our professional organization must 
take the lead in defining the “why” of archives, in giving voice 
to the ways in which archives can literally change people, 
events, and conditions. SAA’s recently established Government 
Affairs Working Group has both the responsibility and capacity 
to compile our individual knowledge and demonstrate “why” 
archives matter. How will that play out in the future? My fer-
vent hope is that every archivist will develop the ability, will-
ingness, and energy to convey the value of archives at every 
possible opportunity. Archives can change the world. It’s time 
we started proving that to the world. v

From the U.S. ArchivistFrom the U.S. ArchivistFrom the U.S. Archivist
continued from page 12

Do you have a story or an 
idea for the next issue of  

Archival Outlook?  
  

Send to Jenny Schooley,  
jschooley@archivists.org. 

SAA welcomes your comments and suggestions.




